
WRITTEN ONLY

TESTIMONY BY KALBERT K. YOUNG
DIRECTOR, DEPARTMENT OF BUDGET AND FINANCE

STATE OF HAWAII
TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON WAYS AND MEANS

ON
SENATE BILL NO. 885, S.D. 1

February 21, 2013

RELATING TO COLLECTIVE BARGAINING

Senate Bill No. 885, S.D. 1, repeals the prohibition of using arbitration to

resolve impasses or disputes relating to State and county Hawaii Employer-Union

Health Benefits Trust Fund (EUTF) contributions and authorizes arbitration panels to

decide on EUTF contributions. The bill also repeals the prohibition on the right to

strike over EUTF contributions.

The Department of Budget and Finance (B&F) strongly opposes this bill. B&F

believes the best way to maintain control of EUTF costs is to leave the final decision

for EUTF contributions in the hands of the Legislature if the parties are unable to

reach an agreement. While arbitration panels are tasked to consider the employer’s

ability to pay and overall economic conditions, panels often fail to grasp the

complexities of the State budget.

Recent fiscal conditions have made it difficult to reach resolution in collective

bargaining negotiations. However, altering what is done in these situations to allow

binding arbitration would take this critical decision out of the hands of elected leaders

and put it in the hands of unelected and unaccountable arbitrators. While the

Legislature would still have the authority to reject an arbitration award, it appears all
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cost items would be rejected, not just EUTF contributions. The end result of this bill

could result in giving the Legislature a choice of fully conceding control of this

significant portion of the budget to arbitration panels or risk unending collective

bargaining negotiations.


